
Newsletter from Jonathan Wagner 
JULY 2015  

 

Progress In Georgia Despite The Weather 
 

“The training that was presented by the Justice for All team was extremely helpful in preparing us to 
minister to our fellow classmates at Kennesaw State University (KSU). The material was shown in a way 
that we could use it in several different situations.” — Seminar participant at KSU 
 
When I moved to Atlanta last 
year, I set out to build up the pro-
life community on college cam-
puses and expand Justice For All’s 
connections in Georgia.  At that 
time the Kennesaw State Univer-
sity (KSU) pro-life club no longer 
existed.  The club had become 
inactive after the previous mem-
bers graduated, which is actually a very common occurrence.  Within my first few months of living in Atlanta, I 
met pro-life students and ministry leaders at KSU and worked with them to create and solidify a club that could 
impact the campus with or without JFA.  

Bobby Hinsdale, the leader of Ratio Christi, a Christian apologetics club at KSU, 
made things so much easier for the development of the pro-life club.  His group 
invited Justice For All to Kennesaw State’s campus a few different times and 
some of his students were interested in restarting the pro-life club.  In March, 
Ratio Christi hosted JFA for our seminar and outreach.  Although the weather 
was extremely cold, many students were quite warm to talking with our staff 
and newly-trained volunteers about abortion—sharing their views and hearing 
our concerns about the injustice of abortion.   

As if the cold wasn’t bad enough, our third day of outreach was cancelled due 
to a snow storm.  The entire KSU campus was closed and all classes were can-
celled due to the snow!  That was a big frustration for me, especially given the momentum we had built with the 
KSU club.  Also, we had hoped to bring out the 14 trained high school students from Fellowship Christian High 
School on the third day.  

Thankfully, our partnership with Ratio Christi at KSU has proven very 
fruitful.  The Ratio Christi club at Georgia State University heard about 
our local work and invited us to their campus in April.  We were able to 
bring the Fellowship Christian students to join us there!  Due to the help 
of all these partnerships and new friends, significant progress has been 
made in building up the pro-life community at Kennesaw State and en-
gaging students who disagree.  This 
fall we hope to return to KSU with 
the help of the newly formed pro-
life club!  Thanks for your support. 

 

It will take an eternity for the unborn to defend themselves. 
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